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Cost of publishing the Newsletter  

NYN Northern Hi Lights 2009 

Issue Postage Mailbox 

Jan/Feb 63.14 355.21 

March 62.34 327.07 

April 62.34 327.07 

May 57.44 319.56 

June 60.99 318.55 

July/August 60.82 319.14 

September 60.97 316.07 

October 62.34 317.54 

November 61.34 317.54 

December 59.99 317.00 

Total 611.71 3234.75 

Total for Year   3846.46 

   NYN Northern Hi Lights 2010 

Issue Postage Mailbox 

Jan/Feb 59.82 316.25 

March 59.82 316.25 

April 60.67 320.00 

May 58.80 311.75 

Total 239.11 1264.25 

Total for Year   1503.36 

    

We mail out approximately 355 hardcopies of the Newsletter 10 times each year.  We currently 

email 100 Newsletters to members.  Please make sure you contact me if you want me to email 

your Newsletter to you or if you are not getting your emailed copy. George S., NYN Group 

Records Coordinator, prepares all the address labels for the hardcopies sent out by the printing 

company, The Mailbox. 

One change made in 2009 after the Fall Assembly was to have Pam A. proof read the Web Issue 

before it is posted to check for member’s last names to ensure anonymity. Anonymity is the 

responsibility of each member; please remember to remove the Officer/Coordinator 

identification page of the Newsletter before sharing with your group. I want to thank Pam, 

mailto:newsletter@nynafg.com


Marion, and LaVaughn, they are your trusted servants who proof read each issue of the 

Newsletter.  This is a team effort. 

We hope to feature Al-Anon Literature in our June Issue. This request came out of the 

Fellowship Communications Committee. 

One exciting new venture for Newsletters Coordinators is a new Yahoo Group Site that was 

started in April by the Newsletter Coordinator from Colorado.  This site should prove very useful 

to Newsletter Coordinators sharing experiences.  This is a new communication tool for me and I 

hope to learn more as I begin to use this site. 

I thank you for the opportunity to serve our Area as Newsletter Editor! 

Nancy 


